
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
                                                         Head Teacher: Jackie De Saulles (B.Ed.) 

Telephone:020 8688 4216 
Email: office@howard.croydon.sch.uk 
Website: www.howard.croydon.sch.uk 

 
Friday 21st April 2023 

 
Dear Parent/Carer  
 

Industrial Action planned for Thursday 27th April 2023 and Tuesday 2nd May 2023 
 
Following on from the previous strike days, we have again asked the teaching staff who are part of the NEU 
(national Education Union) if they intend to take strike action on Thursday 27th April 2023 and Tuesday 2nd May 
2023 (they are under no obligation to inform us ahead of the strike day).  
 
We are now able to inform you that the following classes will remain OPEN on both Thursday 27th April and 
Tuesday 2nd May 2023 
 
Reception – Chelsea and Grosvenor 
Year 1 – Vauxhall 
Year 2 – Westminster and Hungerford 
Year 3 – Waterloo and Blackfriars 
Year 4 – Southwark 
Year 5 – London 
Year 6 – QE2 and Tower 
 
Children in these classes can attend school as normal. 
Our aim is to inform parents and carers of pupils in the remaining classes as to any confirmed closures, by the 
end of today. 
 
We want to thank you for your continued support of our teachers, wider staff in education and school. 
 
Regards, 
 
Mr J Robinson & Mr P Smith        Miss J De Saulles  
  
Co-Chairs of Governors                   Headteacher 
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